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Season’s Greetings to all St. Andrews P.S. students, and families. On behalf of the staff, we wish you a safe and happy holiday and a healthy, prosperous new year!  

 It was great to see so many families in attendance at our holiday concerts.  Congratulations to Mrs. Silver for her organizational leadership and to all of the staff and students for a wonderful time of musical performances, singing, and storytelling! Thanks to our Gr. 8 M/C’s- Savanna, Nathan, Sophia, Medha, Krishan, and Kulsoom! Our students shine!
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 Many thanks to the School Council and to the Intermediate 
Student Council for their holiday Bake Sales during the concerts this month. Your caring and kindness demonstrates this month’s TDSB character trait. Your generosity is appreciated by those in need.  Fundraising efforts by the School Council provided much appreciated donations of $300, and cartons of fresh milk to children and families in need at the Birkdale Family Residence. Thank you also to the School Council and Pizza Lunch volunteers, with the gr. 8 student helpers for this month’s very successful Pizza Lunch!  The Student Council led by Ms. Awara and supported by the assistance of Ms. Hendershot, raised funds at the concert bake sales to support the Gr. 8 Graduation. Thank you teachers and students! 

The grade 3 class in room 108 and Mrs. Silver led a very successful sock drive for Toronto residents who shelter outdoors. Thank you and congratulations to the grade 3 students for their leadership to promote the campaign, and to collect 603 pairs of warm socks!!  Special thanks to the St. Andrews families for your very generous donations!  Mrs. Silver and the grade 3 class were featured on Indie 88 Radio Station to promote and to celebrate their sock drive. [image: image3.png]
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 The Holiday Food Drive, led by Ms. Awara and the Intermediate students in gr. 7 & 8 was a tremendous success!  Many thanks to the students who sorted and boxed the non-perishable items and to Mr. Bartlett, Mr. Withrow, Mr. Volpe, Mr. Eckert, and Mr. Denov for their transportation and delivery services to bring the food to the local food bank at St. Ninian’s Church.  The St. Andrews families have been very generous in giving to families in need, especially during this holiday season of kindness and caring. The food bank has 270 children who regularly use their services and the food contributions are much appreciated.

Students in Mr. Bartlett’s class are commended for their writing skills this month.  Although many of our younger Primary students learned how to write letters, and wrote to Santa whom they await shortly, Mr. Bartlett’s students decided to write their letter to Prime Minister Justin Trudeau.  Our Honourable Prime Minister was most gracious to reply to the class’ letter!  It was an honour for 
Mr. Bartlett and the students to receive a letter, personally signed by our Prime Minister of Canada, who also served children as a classroom teacher in his previous career.  Congratulations Mr. Bartlett and students!
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Thank you to our York University Teacher Candidates for their time and service at St. Andrews PS!  Mr. Brodie and Ms. Punia are appreciated for their leadership to support the learning and professional development of future teachers, and the St. Andrews staff and students are thanked for their warm welcome, inclusion and opportunity for the teacher candidates. The candidates hosted a lunchtime math club for Jr. students. Ms. Awara hosted an Intermediate math club after school for students. Our partnership with York University continues in the new year, as we welcome back some returning Teacher Candidates and welcome newcomers. 
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Happy Hanukkah and Merry Christmas this month!  Best wishes for a safe, happy, healthy holiday. We look forward to continuing to work with you and your children in 2019!

Ms. K. Rainford







Principal








